
MINUTES OF

STAVERTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

THURSDAY 25th APRIL 2019
PRESENT:
Parish Councillor Tony Glover (Chairman), Mrs Sue Porter (Clerk), 23 members of the Public


 1. 
Apologies for Absence – G Edwards (parish councillor), Clarissa & Ben Howkins & Tony & Carolyn Wilson (parishioners) 
2. 
Annual Report by the Parish Council Chairman – Tony Glover

The Chairman summarised the activities of the Parish Council over the last 12 months.

Many thanks were given to the Parish Council and the Clerk.  A copy of the report is filed and available to view on the website
3.       Approval of the Minutes from the APM’s 2015,2016, 2017 & 2018 – The minutes were approved by I Weaver, seconded by S Frost and all voted in favour with 2 abstentions.
4.       Parish Council Draft Accounts for the year ending 31st March 2019 - These were read out by
the Parish Council Finance Representative, Terry Gilford and copies provided.  The summary is available to view on the website.
5.       Presentation of Parish Deeds - These were available to view for the Playing Field and Barn, Pocket Park and Allotments.
6.       Annual Reports from District and County Councillors (DDC - Rupert Frost and NCC - Robin Brown) – The reports were read out on the evening and are available to view on the website.
7.
Annual Report and Accounts from the Representatives of:

7a.
Staverton Education Foundation – Report and accounts provided by Gwen 




Proudlock. This was read out by the Clerk. This report is filed and available to view on the 

website 

7b. 
Staverton Relief in Need – Report and accounts provided by Anne Ward.  This report is filed and available to view on the website.


7c. 
Staverton Reading Room Trust– Report and accounts provided by David Tunbridge.  This report was read out by the Chairman. This report is filed and available to view on the website.

7d. 
Staverton Village Hall Report – Report read out by the Clerk on behalf of Isy Shackleton.  This report is filed and is available to view on the website.


8.        Update on the West Northamptonshire Unitary Council (Jo Gilford) – The proposed Unitary Council is due to start from April 2020; this is subject to a Structural Change Order being received from Central Government.  The new council will be called West Northamptonshire Unitary Council and will consist of the merging of Northampton Borough Council, Daventry District Council and South Northants Council.  J Gilford is a member of the West Northamptonshire Steering Group.  There is a possibility that Vesting Day will be delayed until April 2021, however this would mean a Shadow Authority being put in place from April 2020.  The impact to Parish Councils will probably mean them taking on a few more responsibilities.
9.      Traffic Calming Scheme for the Village – J Vale provided a presentation of the proposed plans    and answered questions from the floor.  There is a need for a speed limit reduction on the A425 as this stretch of road has history of regular speeding, and a recent speed survey indicates that speeds of 60/70mph is not uncommon.   This is a Parish Council project, with the funding provided from DDC, following a successful grant application, which was led and pursued by Jo Gilford. NCC Highways are being consulted for the best scheme.  


 It is proposed that from Ashtree Farm to Badby Lane the speed limit be reduced to 30mph, with   the speed limit from Skylarks to Woodlands being reduced to 50mph and this will be paid for by  Warwickshire County Council, as part of their scheme.  There will be a gateway entrance to the village by Woodlands, which has been approved by NCC.  There will be one fixed Vehicle Activated Sign and one mobile unit. The locations of these are still to be determined, but consultation is underway with the residents affected. 
10.   Footway Consultation – Braunston Lane/Oakham Lane – The PC applied to DDC for grant funding to replace the pavement in Braunston Lane, however this was unsuccessful.  Jo Gilford put to the village, whether residents would be prepared for an increase to the parish precept to fund these kind of repairs? It was agreed that a formal consultation would be required with the costs of any of the proposed projects, so the parish could make that decision. 
11.   Setting of the 2020 Meeting Date 
The proposed date of the next meeting was Thursday 30th April 2019 at 6:30pm, for 7pm start
There being no further business the Chairman thanked all those who had attended and closed the meeting at 8:35pm
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